
 
 

To the parents of Glen Oaks Students,  
 
As the new school season starts, let me take this opportunity to make you aware of the drop off 
and pick up procedures along with the Hickory Hills Parking Ordinances.  Our goal is to make 
this time convenient and safe for everyone. 
 
There is No Parking on the south side of 91st St. from 88th Ave. to 86th Ct.  Double Parking is not 
permitted.  East bound use of 91st St. needs to be clear of all vehicles.   
 
The Glen Oaks parking lot is reserved for the school buses and employees of the district 117.  No 
students are allowed to be dropped off or picked up in the school parking lot by parents or 
guardians. 
 
Best option for drop off and pick up is to get in line with the vehicles traveling west bound 91st 
St. from 86th Ave.  There is a posted crossing guard who controls the traffic at the corner of 91st 
St. at 87th Ave.  They are there to make certain that everyone gets out smoothly and safely.  
Parents are instructed not to park and exit their vehicle to drop off or pick up students.  Parents 
need to remain in their vehicles.  Please, do not park or block the residents driveways.     
 
St. Patricia’s parking lot is private property.  Do not use the parking lot and west alley way to get 
to 87th Ave to drop off or pick up students.  St. Patricia School will close off the west entrance 
and exit to the parking lot.  Also, there is No Parking on the east side of 87th Ave north of 91st St.   
 
Temporary parking may be available at Krueger Park, which is located on 88th Ave., directly west 
of Glen Oaks School.  There, a posted crossing guard will see to it that your child makes it safely 
across 88th Ave. at the traffic signal.   
 
Parking within 20 feet of any intersection is against the law.  There are yellow lines painted on 
the curbs which mark exactly where that 20 foot mark is located.  If your vehicle is within those 
lines, you are in violation.  
 
If a parent needs to park and walk the student to the door, park on the east side of 87th Ct. facing 
91st St.  Please do not park on the west side of 87th Ct.  Again, please do not park or block the 
residents driveways.     
    
Cell phone usage in a school zone is illegal.  Slow down in the school zones.  The posted School 
Zone speed is 20mph.  Officers will be patrolling the area and writing citations for any violations 
that they observe.   
 
Thank you,  
 
 
Community Policing Officer Heidi Sonntag 
Hickory Hills Police Department      


